Woodland Medical Practice                                                                                                                                                  Patient Participation group                                                                                                                                                 Minutes of the meeting on Tuesday August 1st. 2023 at 1.00pm
Attendees: EMI (chair), JE (treasurer), Dr. K. Bailey (GP), JD, CH, CB, DM (Secretary)
1. The chairperson welcomed everyone to the meeting.                                                                                Apologies were received from MI (Practice Manager) BJ, CS and VP.
2. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.                                                                                              Proposed by JE Seconded by CB.
3. Matters arising: A reply had been received from the Co-op regarding the letter from the chair about patients’ complaints in respect of the length of time spent waiting outside the pharmacy as only 5 people are allowed inside.. There had been waits of over 45 minutes sometimes in inclement weather with no shelter from rain and no arrangements for seating for the elderly. (Letters attached) The Co-op will be looking into this matter although there have been improvements over the summer.
4. Treasurer’s report: The balance sheet and report was presented by JE. This had already been circulated to members. It was well received. It was understood that the blood pressure monitors have not been purchased yet. The amount in question is to be confirmed.
5. GP’s report: Dr. Bailey gave an update regarding the Practice in general and future plans e.g.                                                      a) Flu vaccinations are due to commence in mid-September with clinics for over 65s on the 16th. and 23rd. possibly. To be confirmed.                                                                                                                                                                     b) the Autumn covid  vaccination dates are not confirmed but will not be happening at the same time as the flu ones.                                                                                                                                                                                               c) National Patient Survey has been completed with above average scores in some categories for the Woodland Practice                                                                                                                                                                             d) Dr Bailey explained that there are now local groups providing patient assistance e.g. One Health for minor surgery and spinal surgery; One You, etc.                                                                                                                                                                            JD gave information about the organisation he is involved with:  Lindap.co.uk a volunteer group who adapt equipment, etc. (tel. 07516990893)                                                                                                                                   e) Dr. Bailey completed his report by saying the telephone system is still a work in progress
6. Practice Manager’s report: MI is on holiday
7. Members’ comments/questions: The PPG article in the July edition of the Beacon produced some interest in the PPG from potential members. JD offered to design an updated version of the PPG brochure. A suggestion was made for a way that the PPG might be involved at flu clinics with a ‘book table’ to promote the PPG and sell books/DVDs from the stock in the waiting area with a possible short PPG survey. This will be discussed with MI. A question was raised regarding the TV advertising screen in the waiting area to include more information about the Practice, dates of flu clinics, etc.
                            Coffee/tea break (with cake!) 
8. The chair gave a report about the Integrated Care Board meeting for West Lincs. PPG representatives at Discovery House. BJ also attended. There were 3 PPG members in person and 3 on line with Microsoft Teams. It was a well-organised meeting and very worthwhile having contact with other PPG chairs from this area.  EMI has been in touch with some other PPG members in Optimus Group of Practices prior to the pandemic who are all struggling with meetings, goals and ideas. The group shared ideas and thoughts. It was suggested that speakers could be invited for future meetings. 
9. There was no further business and the meeting finished at 3.00pm.
10. The date of the next meeting will be Tuesday October 24th. at 1.00pm
                                                                 
Additional notes from a meeting between the chair and MI on September 1st.: the date for the next meeting was arranged; the minutes will be added to the web site;  PPG membership of the National Association has been re-instated; the blood pressure monitors have been purchased and MI will be in touch with JE; Woodland is now part of the Apex Group of Practices with Birchwood, Boultham and Richmond.
